Cumbria Office of Police and Crime Commissioner
Cumbria Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) response to inspections of Cumbria Constabulary published by Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary and Fire and Rescue Services (HMICFRS)
Section 33 of the Police Act 1996 (as amended by section 37 of the Policing and Crime Act 2017) requires local policing bodies to respond to recommendations in inspectors reports within 56 days. 
	Inspection Title: 
	State of Policing: The Annual Assessment of Policing in England and Wales 2019 

	Date Published:
	July 2020 

	Report Details

	This is Her Majesty’s Chief Inspector of Constabulary’s report to the Secretary of State under section 54(4A) of the Police Act 1996. It contains his assessment of the efficiency and effectiveness of policing in England and Wales based on the inspections carried out between May 2019 and March 2020.
This year’s assessment starts with initial observations on the quality of the police response to the public health emergency created by COVID-19, and the wider demands the police faced during 2019.

	PCC & Chief Constable Response to Report and Recommendation:

	The Police & Crime Commissioner welcomes the report from HMICFRS. “I am delighted that the report recognises and acknowledges some of the pressures the police service is facing as well as the immediate impact of Covid-19 and the challenges we face moving forward.  The report also highlights many valuable observations that are needed to make police forces more efficient and effective.  I will continue to support the Chief Constable to make sure we address the challenges raised.
      
“I will also continue to have my weekly dialogues with the Chief Constable which includes the latest position regarding the Constabulary’s response to Covid-19, the impact on our communities, and other areas of police business.  In addition, I have received detailed information through my Public Accountability Conference in May and will receive a further update in October 2020.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]“The Constabulary has been critical in leading the county response to Covid both at a strategic and tactical level and it was able to provide a robust structure to deal with this pandemic, especially at the early stages.  The Constabulary has performed exceptionally well but this has been resource intensive at all levels, highlighting the possible requirement for greater resilience at Senior Officer level. I am reassured however, that the Chief Constable has this in hand and is reviewing.” 
 




